
Head Teacher’s message  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you for reading our first newsletter of the year. We hope 
2023-24 school year brings us all joy and happiness. We’ve had a 
wonderful time supporting your children to settle in this half term, 
becoming familiar with the routines, building relationships with 
their teachers and making new friends. We are so privileged to be 
able to be part of that with your children and love nothing more 
than helping them feel as at home as possible.  

It has certainly been a busy half term: we’ve played nonstop! We all know playing is      
learning and can be the best way to explore natural curiosities as well as find out new 
things. We have been outdoors lots, as always, but particularly enjoying some of the lovely 
September and October sunshine we’ve had. We will continue to use out outdoor            
environment lots as it is such an important part of learning and our curriculum, but we will 
endeavour to keep children safe and make sure they don’t get too cold. Please remember 
hats and warm clothing after the short break—I don’t doubt the frost will creep up on us 
come November. 

Jakeman have started some work with the Adult Learning Centre who are going to be    
offering a selection of free adult courses in our other building (across the carpark). Please 
keep an eye out for further information. 

To those celebrating Diwali on the 12th November, wishing you a Diwali that brings         
happiness, prosperity and joy to you and all your family. 

I’d like to finish by sharing with you that it is  World Kindness Day on Monday 13th       
November. World Kindness Day is celebrated   throughout the World every year on 13th 
November. People pledge to undertake a good deed to help someone else on this day.   
Although we teach children to be kind and show    
kindness everyday, we will be taking the             
opportunity to celebrate kindness even more so on 
this day. Please join in with us and  celebrate     
kindness at home. Wishing you all a lovely week. 
Sam 

 

We are a Gold Award Rights Respecting School? 
Please ask a member of staff to find out more. Parent information session 
coming soon (29th Nov)! Pick up a leaflet from the front office for details 

on our rights respecting work across our curriculum. 

Executive Head Teacher: Sam Richards 
Nursery Manager: Janine Maidment 
Teacher: Jason Lee 
Office Manager: Amna Bibi  
Admin Assistant: Shazia Badaruddin  

Nursery Practitioners: Kaneez Rafique,     
Naz Ali, Sabah Kabir, Shazeha Akhtar &       
Farkhanda Jabeen  

Dates for your diary                    
OCTOBER 
WB 30th - SCHOOL HOLIDAY (1 week) 

NOVEMBER 
6th - Back to school (Autumn 2) 
12th - Diwali 
17th - Children in Need 

29th - World Children’s Day - Fund Raising 
CRC Awareness workshop 
29th - SEND coffee morning 

DECEMBER 
13th - Christmas music workshop 
20th - Christmas wonderland @Jakeman 
and Christmas jumper day 
22nd - Break up for Christmas holiday 
WB 25th - CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY (2 WEEKS) 

JANUARY 
8th - Back to school (Spring 1) 

FEBRUARY 
9th - Break up for the half term holiday 
WB 12th - SCHOOL HOLIDAY (1 week) 
19th - STAFF TRAINING DAY 
20th - Back to school (Spring 2) 

MARCH 
6th - World Book Day event 
21st - Break up for Easter holiday 
22nd—STAFF TRAINING DAY 
WB 25th - SCHOOL HOLIDAY (2 weeks) 

APRIL 
8TH - Back to school (Summer 1) 

MAY 
24th - Break up for the half term holiday 
WB 27th - SCHOOL HOLIDAY (1 week) 

JUNE 
3rd - Back to school (Summer 2) 
WB 10th—Parent consultation meetings 

JULY 
18th - Last day of provision for all children 
19th—Graduation day for leavers 



Follow us on    
TWITTER 

@JakemanSchool 

Contact Us 
JAKEMAN NURSERY SCHOOL 

Jakeman Road 
 Birmingham, B12 9NX      

   0121 440 3066 
enquiry@jakeman.bham.sch.uk 

What a great start to the 
year! Our attendance this 

half term has risen by 
over 3%. We still have 
some way to go to see 
that every child can a 

access  as much of their 
full education               

entitlement but this is 
great progress. 

 Our aspiration is to get 
to 90% attendance this 

year.  

It can be tricky—
especially at this time of 
year—to know when to 

keep your child off school 
when they have signs of 
winter colds. Hopefully 

the NHS guidance ‘Too Ill 
For School?’ below will 
help those decisions. 

RRSA links:                     
United Nations 
Convention on 
the Rights of 

the Child links = 
Article 3: best 

interests of the 
child  

Article 28: right 
to an education                

Attendance last year (2022-23) 

 Attendance % 

Big nursery 81% 

Little nursery 77% 

All 80% 

Attendance this half term 

 Attendance % 

Big nursery 85% 

Little nursery 79.7% 

All 83.3% 

‘Jakeman Local Authority 
Maintained Nursery School’ 

Follow us on        
FACEBOOK 

Follow us on        
INSTAGRAM 

Jakeman_nursery_     
school 

 
 
 
 
Our curriculum focus so far this term has been centred 
around children’s Personal, Social and Emotional              
Development (PSED) - focusing on secure transition for all 
children; supporting children to settle in, form relationships 
with their key workers and establish familiarity with the 
routines of the day. 
We’ve been studying a book called ‘The Colour Monster’, 
helping children to understand foundational emotions and 
howe to identify them. 
Supertato has linked into our discussions regarding Healthy 
Living Week. This has allowed us to explore vegetables from 
the garden, fruit from our fruit trees and we’ve talked 
about what keeps our bodies and minds healthy. We made 
fruit salads and danced to music from around the world.   
In Autumn 2, we will build upon the theme of healthy     
bodies, particularly oral health, coinciding with Oral Health 
Week. Books about going to the dentist and why this is   
important will ensure that children gain an understanding 
of their own oral health.  
Stickman and Going on a Bear Hunt will be our next 2 core 
books, deepening children’s understanding of settings and 
link to our focus on the natural world. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone nursery 
on the first day. Let them know that your child won't be in and give 
them the reason. If the phone is engaged, please leave a message. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-
for-school/ 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries 
about managing specific infectious diseases at GOV.UK. 
 

Coughs, colds or sore throat - It's fine to send your child to school with  
a minor cough, cold or sore throat. But if they have a fever, keep them 
off school until the fever goes.  
Conjunctivitis - You don't need to keep your child away from school if 
they have conjunctivitis. Do get advice from your pharmacist. Encour-
age your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 
Ringworm - If your child has ringworm, see a pharmacist unless it's on 
their scalp, in which case, see a GP. It's fine for your child to go to 
school once they have started treatment. 
Vomiting and diarrhoea - Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should 
stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 
High temperature - If your child has a high temperature, keep them off 
school until it goes away. Chickenpox If your child has chickenpox, keep 
them off school until all the spots have crusted over. This is usually 
about 5 days after the spots first  appeared. 
Ear infection - If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature 
or severe earache, keep them off school until they're feeling better or 
their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.facebook.com/JakemanNursery?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX2Yzsz0Y8__Cxla5RW4D8GLTeO-4nHEgP3GyqMeafaMR_YJocHAi49MuHI-fmIUzMnOStxJNX1pC2VJ4tX8TCs4STjfSfen1JFNzbwDsrRDcMm8jIUM8VjLLFdsS1LFefJStr-YZnUndIiTAVlvu-DtxUF_dRcSTlCM57dAn2NRncHOXt0M2UJsbLjhuAPl90&__tn__=-
https://www.facebook.com/JakemanNursery?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX2Yzsz0Y8__Cxla5RW4D8GLTeO-4nHEgP3GyqMeafaMR_YJocHAi49MuHI-fmIUzMnOStxJNX1pC2VJ4tX8TCs4STjfSfen1JFNzbwDsrRDcMm8jIUM8VjLLFdsS1LFefJStr-YZnUndIiTAVlvu-DtxUF_dRcSTlCM57dAn2NRncHOXt0M2UJsbLjhuAPl90&__tn__=-
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

For those of you who are new to Jakeman especially, let us introduce you to Startwell. 

The early years of life is a vital time to set healthy foundations to prevent obesity later on in life. Our lifestyles 
are significantly influenced by early life experiences. Healthy lifestyle intervention at a young age can        
influence food choices, physical activity levels and leisure activity choices and these are likely to continue into 

adulthood. 
The Startwell characters, that you will 
see over the course of the year are ➔ 

The following website shares very important  information and 
tips on how to keep children and dogs safe and happy        
together. Last year, over 1,700 children were admitted to   
hospital with dog bites, usually unexpectedly from dogs in 
their own home. 

https://capt.org.uk/dogs-and-children/?
utm_source=capt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=dogssumm
er&mc_cid=57c8a98863 

There is a poster on the final page of this newsletter. This can 
also be found in many other languages at the above website. 

https://the-waitingroom.org/ 
This website is a go-to for any well-being services families 
may need. These are just a few of the categories: 

There are helpful websites, helpline numbers and social me-
dia links for everything you could possibly need as a family.  

We are always here to 
help in any way we can as 
a nursery school, but if you 
prefer to find support for 
your family yourself, this 
website is one to            
remember. 

 

 

Apply online for your child to start Reception 
class in September 2024 

We gave a letter out recently to those of you whose 
child is due to start Reception in September. 

Please let us know if you need any help at all with 
logging in or completing the online application. 

www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions  

Remember, you can visit your preferred school’s website or 
call them to find out when you can go and look at the school if 
you’d like to. The deadline for completion of application is: 

15th January 2024  

We will be focusing on oral health and sugar awareness after 
half term - it is always most powerful if nursery and home 
approach the same themes simultaneously to help enhance 
children’s discussion and understanding.  
Look at the Startwell website for more tips and advice:  
 https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/about-startwell/ 

https://capt.org.uk/dogs-and-children/?utm_source=capt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=dogssummer&mc_cid=57c8a98863
https://capt.org.uk/dogs-and-children/?utm_source=capt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=dogssummer&mc_cid=57c8a98863
https://capt.org.uk/dogs-and-children/?utm_source=capt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=dogssummer&mc_cid=57c8a98863
http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions
https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/about-startwell/


 

 




